TRIUMPHS AROUND THE CHESAPEAKE MEETING MINUTES

March 21, 2017

Triumphs Around the Chesapeake held its monthly meeting Tuesday March 21, 2017 at the Pappas Restaurant in Cockeysville, MD. (Note- the club did not hold a February 2017 meeting due to inclement weather).

Attendance

Randy Fryer and Sharon Fryer, Dave Dennison, Mark and Julia Mepham, Steve Horant, Jerry and Mary Beth, Freed Mootz, Mark and Susie Alexander, Phil Snyder and Phil Holmes.

Randy called the meeting to order at 7: 34 PM and asked Phil Holmes, secretary, to read the minutes of the January 2017 meeting. The minutes were approved as read.

Treasurer's Report: Dave reported that the club has \$7,667.00 in its account as of March 1, 2017 and that the only February income was a \$21 registration.

Old Business

- Membership: 67 family memberships per Kathy Hagert.
- Winter dinner: viewed by members as successful and worthy of going back to for 2018.
- Randy reminded members that the April 11th TRAC meeting would be at the Sunset Restaurant in Glen Burnie.

New business

- The 2017 BBTB budget was presented for approval. Briefly, the anticipated revenue is \$3,800 and likely expenses \$1800 leaving a net of \$1800. After discuss, Eric moved and Dave seconded approval of the 2017 BBTB budget. The motion passed unanimously.
- BBTB 2017. Steve updated members noting we will need a club banner for the new entrances, that we currently have space for 85 cars and that he is hoping we can accommodate as many as 100 to 125 cars and that members should take time to visit the Harford Winery.
- 2017 club drives. Randy said that chairs are needed for our 2017 premier drives starting
 with the Poker Run. The TRAC Board will decide on the drive dates. This year we may
 switch the time for the Economy Run. Julia and Eric have done a lot of the set up work
 for the all-important Poker Run.
- Iron Birds. Mark reported there are only 3 dates this summer for our annual Iron Bird game and that he recommends we choose Sunday August 13th. The game would be preceded by a drive. Game time is 5:30 pm. Randy said the board would decide on the date.

- 2017 Club Picnic. Randy said that Bob Clark is willing to host the picnic again this coming summer at Trevanion in Carroll County. The date will be set by the board.
- VTR meets in Princeton N. J. in early August 2017.

Announcements-Discussion

- Randy urged members to conduct drives starting in mid-April.
- Jerry urged the club to consider bigger outings such as driving the Tail of the Dragon.
- Julia urged members to support Romancing the Chrome Car Show on April 24th.
- Randy said that Fred, a new TRAC member wants to buy a TR6 ideally green with tan interior.

The meeting concluded at 8:40 pm.

These minutes were prepared by Phil Holmes, Secretary.